
Attachment 1 
 

Neighborhood Pathways Program  
Status of 2014 Projects 

 (Projects approved by Council and funded in 2013) 
 

Woodard Avenue Pathway (Northwest Olympia Neighborhood Association): This project is complete 
except for a fence that will be installed this winter. This pathway connects West Bay Drive to Rogers 
Street.  
 
Puget Street Pathway (Northeast Neighborhood Association): This project proposal was withdrawn by 
the neighborhood association. This pathway would connect Miller Avenue to Jasper Avenue. 
 
Scammell Avenue Pathway (Northwest Neighborhood Association): This project is on hold until the 
Northwest Olympia Neighborhood Association has capacity within the association to pursue the project. 
Neighborhood volunteers have been focused on completing the Woodard Avenue pathway. The 
Scammell Avenue pathway would connect Milroy Street to Division Street. 
 
16th Avenue/Fairview Avenue Pathway (Indian Creek Neighborhood Association): Council approved 
the BPAC’s recommendation to further pursue an alignment for a pathway connecting the Indian Creek 
neighborhood to the Olympia Woodland Trail. The original alignment was at the end of 16th Avenue, but 
was steep and crossed private property. Staff identified an alternative alignment for a pathway, which is 
level, and is contained within the Fairview Street public right-of-way. A neighborhood meeting was held 
in August 2014 to determine if neighborhood residents were in support of the project, to understand 
any concerns, and seek design ideas. Staff is waiting to hear from the neighborhood association about 
whether to proceed with the project.  


